
 
 

Draft Heritage Management Plan 2024 for Kingston and Arthurs Vale 

Historic Area, Norfolk Island 

 

Draft Heritage Management Plan 2024 for the Arched Building at 

Longridge, Norfolk Island  
 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION  

Timeframe extended to 19 January 2025 
 

The Department of Infrastructure Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts (the 

department) thanks the Norfolk Island community for submissions received so far on the Kingston and 

Arthurs Vale Historic Area Heritage Management Plan (HMP).  

In response to community feedback, the public consultation period has been extended to allow 

additional time for further submissions.  

The Department, under sections 341s and 342s of the Environment Protection and Biodiversity 

Conservation Act 1999 (the EPBC Act) has prepared a draft HMP for the KAVHA, Norfolk Island and 

a draft HMP for the Arched Building, Longridge, Norfolk Island. 

The Draft HMPs can be viewed and downloaded, without charge, at: 

https://www.infrastructure.gov.au/territories-regions-cities/territories/norfolk-island/community-

consultations or are available in hard copy at the Royal Engineers Office, Kingston, the Norfolk Island 

Regional Council Customer Care and Norfolk Island Library. 

 

Submissions must be made via email to Kingston@infrastructure.gov.au or sent to P.O. Box 201, 

Norfolk Island 2899, or handed in person to the KAVHA Secretariat, The Officers Mess, Kingston, 

Norfolk Island. 

 

The new deadline for submissions is midnight on Sunday, 19 January 2025. 

Note: Anyone requiring special assistance may contact KAVHA Secretariat via email 

KAVHAsecretariat@infrastructure.gov.au or phone +672323315. 
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